

April 21, 2014

MEMORANDUM

TO:

District Board of Trustees

FROM:

Jim Murdaugh, President

SUBJECT:

Land Acquisition, City of Quincy, Florida

Item Description

This item requests Board approval to proceed with acceptance of a 1.42 acre parcel of land in Quincy, Florida.

Overview and Background

The City Commission of Quincy, Florida voted on January 28, 2014 to donate the Cityowned block bounded by Pat Thomas Parkway, Kent Street, Clark Street and Laura Street to Tallahassee Community College. College staff solicited proposals for a boundary survey and Phase One Environmental Site Assessment (ESA); however, the ownership of one of the component parcels of the block was unclear.

TCC staff ultimately determined that the parcel in question was not owned by the City, and proceeded with the site investigation. Both the survey and Phase One ESA are now complete. Staff requests permission to develop a contract with the City of Quincy to transfer the property.

Past Actions by the Board

The Board previously approved the purchase of the land for the Wakulla Environmental Institute at the February 18, 2013 meeting.

Funding/Financial Implications

The property will be donated and there will be no cost for the land. Funds for the survey, ESA and similar costs are available from a local Fund 7 account previously established for land acquisition.

Staff Resource

Teresa Smith

Recommended Action

Authorize TCC staff to develop a contract to accept the subject parcel from the City of Quincy, Florida.

